
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 15, 2025 

 

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi      
United States House of Representatives         
1236 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
RE: Support for the San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District’s Station LED Lighting Program 

 

Dear Speaker Emerita Pelosi:  

 

I write to you in support of the San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District’s (BART) Fiscal Year 2026 

Community Project Funding request for $3,000,000 to support the District’s Station LED Lighting 

Program.  

 

BART continues to embark on projects to modernize its stations and other half-century-old 

infrastructure. This funding would allow BART to install more efficient light-emitting diode (LED) lighting 

at six stations within your district: Embarcadero, Montgomery, Civic Center/UN Plaza, 16th 

Street/Mission, 19th Street/Mission, and Glen Park. All these stations are also location within Senate 

District 11. By upgrading lighting in stations and parking garages to LEDs, BART is saving money on 

energy and maintenance costs while providing brighter and more reliable lighting for increased safety 

and visibility. Once completed, this program is anticipated to reduce energy use from station lighting by 

50%. 

 

I appreciate your consideration of this request. Should you have any questions about my support, please 

contact my office at 415.557.1300. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

W 
Scott Wiener  

11th Senatorial District 



 

 

April 7, 2025 

 

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi      

United States House of Representatives         

1236 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

RE: Support for the San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District’s Station LED 

Lighting Program 

 

Dear Speaker Emerita Pelosi:  

 

I write to you in support of the San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District’s (BART) Fiscal 

Year 2026 Community Project Funding request for $3,000,000 to support the District’s Station 

LED Lighting Program.  

 

BART continues to embark on projects to modernize its stations and other half-century-old 

infrastructure. This funding would allow BART to install more efficient light-emitting diode 

(LED) lighting at six stations in your district: Embarcadero, Montgomery, Civic Center/UN 

Plaza, 16th Street/Mission, 24th Street/Mission, and Glen Park. All these stations are located 

within Assembly District 17. 

 

By upgrading lighting in stations and parking garages to LEDs, BART is saving money on 

energy and maintenance costs while providing brighter and more reliable lighting for increased 

safety and visibility. Once completed, this program is anticipated to reduce energy use from 

station lighting by 50%. 

 

I appreciate your consideration of this request. Should you have any questions about my support, 

please contact my District Director, MacKenzie Ewing. 

 



Sincerely,  

 

 

Assemblymember Matt Haney                      

Assemblymember, 17th District 
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